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18 November 2019 

APA Reference:  

Your Reference: 

444420 

SSI-9364 

Naomi Moss 

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 

GPO Box 39 

Sydney NSW 2001   

 

Dear Naomi, 

RE: Submission on the M12 Motorway  

 

Thank you for the opportunity to review and provide comment on the M12 Motorway Environmental 

Impact Statement (the Statement) material prepared by Jacobs Group for Roads and Maritime 

Services (RMS). 

 

APA has statutory obligations to ensure our pipelines are maintained and operated in accordance 

with Australian Standard 2885. The development is located approximately 8.1km north of APA’s 

Moomba to Sydney Ethane Pipeline at the closest point (M7 Motorway Interchange). Therefore, APA 

has no concerns regarding any direct impact on the pipeline, as a result of the development and 

construction activity. In addition, the proposed development is not located within the pipeline 

measure length (area of consequence) and does not involve an AS2885 sensitive land use such as an 

aged care facility, child care centre. Therefore on this basis, APA does not have any objection to the 

proposal. 

 

APA’s position is consistent with discussions had at the recent Western Sydney Roads and Utilities 

Coordination Meeting dated 30 October 2019 facilitated by RMS. 

 

For any further enquiries relating to this correspondence, please feel free to contact myself on (07) 

3223 3385 or the Infrastructure Planning & Protection team at planningnsw@apa.com.au. 

Yours faithfully,  

 

Ben Setchfield 

Senior Urban Planner 

Infrastructure Planning and Protection 
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